TOWN OF TUNBRIDGE SELECTBOARD MEETING Tuesday, December 12, 2017

Present: Gary Mullen, John O'Brien, Mike McPhetres, Rodney Hoyt, Jackie Higgins, Dave Kimball, and Betsy Race

Meeting called to order 6:00 p.m.

Road Foreman Report:

Tenco will be shipping truck to Canada to get body put on.

New Business:

Auditor Update – Betsy and Linda met with outside Auditor. Reviewed decrepencies and felt good about numbers after explaination was made. Auditors will have numbers for Selectboard by end of year. Will ask how often an outside audit is required and what needs to be done to become GASBE rated.

Blakeman - Dave Kimball reviewed court motion with Selectboard. Mike made motion to deny Junkyard Permit for Blakeman's at this time until state says that they are compliant. Once this had been done the Selectboard will revisit the junkyard permit application. John second. So moved.

Transfer Station – John will contact CVSWD and ask what is needed for leaf and yard waste containment.

Corner Rail Fencing quote tabled for now.

Town Hall – Jackie to contact Chelsea Grange to see if they would like extra chairs from Town Hall.

Approved Payroll and Orders.

Approved Minutes.

John made motion to adjourn at 8:30 p.m. Mike second. So moved.

Gary Mullen

John O'Brien

Mike MoPhetres